
	

	

	
 
 

SUMMARY OF MINUTES OF TRACK COACHES ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

The Track Coaches’ Advisory Committee met in the Activities Association office on May 
15, 2017.  Members present were: Steve Bloom, Enid; Scott Wilkinson, Shawnee; Terry 
Neal, Sulphur; Terry Martin, Prague; Matt Hart, Thomas; John Robinson, Walters; Jim 
Coleman, Chisholm; Benny Ballard, Foyil; Jerry Loveall, Velma-Alma.  Also present were 
David Jackson, Mike Whaley, OSSAA, Charles Wyatt, Gary Wyatt, Randy Helms and Mike 
Mobra. 
 
 

(1)  Terry Neal made the motion to re-implement preliminary rounds in the 4x200 Relay and the 
4x400 Relay at the state meet, seconded by Matt Hart. 

   YES – 9                 NO – 0 
 

(2)  Terry Martin made the motion to score eight places at the state meet, seconded by Benny 
Ballard. 
   YES – 9                 NO – 0 
 

(3)  Terry Neal made the motion to add additional qualifiers beyond 7th place to the state meet if       
there is a vacant spot in an event, seconded by Matt Hart. 

    YES – 7                 NO – 0 (2 abstained) 
 

 
   

    
 
 
 
 

Discussion items:  
1. Coaches used as officials at Regional meets. 
2. Participation in surveys. 
3. Adding another round of qualifying to the state meet. 
4. Use of qualifying standards for the state meet. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
David Jackson, Executive Director 

	
	
	


